
The Queensland State LNP Government is presently setting about changing the Nature Conservation Act to allow 

tourism development in sensitive protected areas. The Federal Government must retain control of the 

environment so that it can stop inappropriate development in our world heritage estate.  

 

The Federal Government must continue to protect places and wildlife that are too precious to lose. Do not hand 

over complete control to the States.  

 


